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LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT  

Summertime is in full effect!  I hope everyone has had the 

chance to visit our new and improved beach.  No longer do you 

have to get to the beach early to find a spot.  Now with the enlarged beach you 

pretty much have your choice of where to sit.  I personally love it.  The extraor-

dinary improvement could not have been done without the hard work and con-

sistent communication by so many in our neighborhood.   I would like to take 

the time to thank Bruce Johnson for all his assistance in this endeavor over the 

years.  Although the civic league has played a key role in the sand replenish-

ment there are many who do not belong to our civic league who have gone out 

of their way to make all this sand a reality.  Additionally, the civic league has no 

official say in how the sand has been done or when the sand fencing was placed 

and where.  This is a procedure that the City of Virginia Beach has the expertise 

and we are not involved.   

We are excited to be sponsoring another event this year called National Night 

Out.  The event will be held Tuesday, August 7th from 5:30-7:30pm.  The loca-

tion will be at Jr. Market.  This is a great opportunity to meet your local police 

officers, EMTôs and firefighters.  Emergency vehicles will be on display to get 

inside and look around.  Also Delegate Chris Stolle will be there as well.  This is 

a kid friendly event with free pizza, ice cream and drinks.  There will also be 

free giveaways too.  If you like cornhole, come participate in a few games.  I 

would like to thank our director Jenny Williams for putting this event together.   

Our ability to inform our community of what is happening in the neighborhood 

has played a significant role in our success.  The awesome CXB BAY BREEZE 

newsletter has been a key component in our ability to inform our community.  

Thank you to our editor Melissa Griffith for her tireless work on the newsletter.  

Our super cool website www.cxbcivicleague.org has seen unprecedented traffic.  

Please go to it and check out to see many of our local businesses you can link to 

from our site.     

Our monthly meetings are the 3rd Monday of every month.  We traditionally go 

to a local establishment to meet so check our Facebook page:  Chesapeake 

Beach Civic League for each monthôs location.  I look forward to seeing you 

there.   

T.J. Morgan 

President Chesapeake Beach Civic League 

                                                                                                                                                  

Website:  www.cxbcivicleauge.org     FB: Chesapeake Beach Civic League            

Nextdoor: Chesapeake Beach Civic League  
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Many of our long-time residents know intimately the details of Hurricane Season in Virginia Beach. For 

those people, I offer a refresher. For the new residents of Chicôs Beach, we want to share some tips and pos-

sibly life -saving information about what to do when facing one of our many hurricanes or tropical storms.  

WHAT: 2018 Atlantic Hurricane Season 

WHEN: June 1 2018-Nov 30, 2018, peaking in late August into early September, and typi-

cally again in early October. 

WHY: Hurricanes happen when the oceans have been warmed during summer months. 

They help move heat from warm tropical places to the cooler temperate zone, so generally 

the hurricanes that make appearances in Virginia Beach are coming straight up the coast-

line from Florida to New Jersey.  They tend to lose strength by the time they hit North Car-

olina, but weôve experienced some pretty gnarly storms. 

WHERE: Norfolk and Virginia Beach have been listed as one of the top 5 cities on the East 

Coast most vulnerable to Hurricanes...Not quite because of storm intensity, though. Our ar-

ea has one of the fastest rates of sea level rise in the country. For each Hurricane past, the 

area is more likely to have surge-related impacts than the previous storm. Impermeable 

coverage and sea level rise creates a perpetual state of flood risk, which are equally, if not 

more damaging, than the terrifying wind strength.  

HOW: Now for the important stuff...How to handle the situation.  General Emergency 

planning will always boil down to three steps, which we will review in detail below:  

 

1. Get a Kit  2. Make a Plan  3. Stay Informed  

The ñKITò 

Power in our neighborhood can go out for hours or days at a time during this season. A basic emergency 

supply kit should include the following items and be ready to travel with you in the event of an evacuation:  

3-day supply of water and non-perishable food (including pet food and infant formula if needed), battery 

powered radio and flashlights, first -aid kit and medication for at least one week, extra batteries, whistle to 

signal for help, emergency funds,  critical paperwork (passports, birth certificates, medical records, etc), 

moist towelettes, garbage bags, paper towels and toilet paper, wrench or pliers (for turning of utilities), 

manual can opener, and local maps. 

 

MAKE A PLAN ï KNOW YOUR ZONE  

The first step of your plan is to watch and wait.  

Hurricane Advisory ï A hurricane is on track for your location, but it is not clear yet whether it will 

make contact. Conditions may cause inconveniences but are generally not life-threatening.  

 

HURRICANE SEASON-KNOW YOUR ZONE 



Hurricane Watch ï A hurricane is possible in your location within 48 hours.  

Hurricane Warning ï A hurricane is possible in your location within 36 hours, and you should wait to 

hear from your local news stations whether or not it is severe enough to evacuate. 

In the event it is no longer safe to remain at home, pack up your kit and wait for your zone. To ensure a 

quick and safe evacuation, Virginia has created a tiered evacuation plan. The zones, designated A through 

D, are designed to provide greater clarity about whether a resident should evacuate in an emergency or 

shelter at home or place of business based on their address and the nature of the emergency.   

In our community, only the homes on the Bay-side of Lauderdale and Ocean View are in Zone B. These 

homes are the second wave of properties to be evacuated based on the risk of storm-surge flooding. The rest 

of the community is located in Zone C. While zones won't always be evacuated in that order or one at a 

time, the zone designations are based on storm surge, flooding, and meteorological data. When a storm ap-

proaches, emergency managers at the state and local level will work with local media and use social media 

and other tools to notify residents of impacted zones what they should do to stay safe. You just have to lis-

ten for your zone and the instructions that follow.    

 

STAY INFORMED  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Check the weather and news every day to be in-the-know about new storm formations. If there is a storm 

on the way and you still arenôt sure where to start...Ask a neighbor. If you are the informed neighbor, be 

sure your neighbors know whatôs going on, especially those who may be elderly or disabled and in need of 

help. 

You can find all of this information and more at:  

http://www.vaemergency.gov/wp -content/uploads/2018/06/Hurricane -Preparedness -

Evacuation -Guide -Electronic -Use -OnlyWebsite -Embed -2.pdf  



President ï TJ Morgan,                                  

president@cxbcivicleague.org 

Vice President ï Amy Bouchard,                 

vicepresident@cxbcivicleague.org 

Treasurer ï Wende Wiles, treasur-

er@cxbcivicleague.org 

Secretary ï Barbara Woodlee,                            

secretary@cxbcivicleague.org 

Architectural Preservation and Zone ï 

Mark Walker and Matt Baumgarten, arch-

pres&zon@cxbcivicleague.org 

Bayfront Advisory Commission Liaison ï 

Robyn Bailey, BACliaison@cxbcivicleague.org 

Business Liaison ï Charlee Gowin, spon-

sors@cxbcivicleague.org 

Clean Community ï Bruce Husselbee, clean-

community@cxbcivicleague.org 

Historian ï Joe Rutecki, histo-

ry@cxbcivicleague.org 

Little Free Libraries ï Charlee Gowin, 

LFL@cxbcivicleague.org 

Membership ï Cami Best-Jones, member-

ship@cxbcivicleague.org 

Merchandising ï Becky Bump, 

merch@cxbcivicleague.org 

Parks and Lakes ï Heidi Janicki, 

parksandlakes@cxbcivicleag          

 Pride in Community, East Side ï Roger & 

Lisa Walk , pride_east@cxbcivicleague.org 

 

 

 

Pride in Community, West Side ï Jim & 

Barbara Woodlee, 

pride_west@cxbcivicleague.org 

Publicity ï Facebook ï TJ Morgan, face-

book@cxbcivicleague.org 

Publicity ï Newsletter ï Melissa Griffith, 

newsletter@cxbcivicleague.org 

Publicity ï Website ï Chris Herge, webad-

min@cxbcivicleague.org 

Recurrent Flooding ï Becky Bump and 

Michele Zimmerman, flood-

ing@cxbcivicleague.org 

Shore Drive Community Coalition Liai-

sonï Michele Zimmerman, SDCCliai-

son@cxbcivicleague.org 

Special Events ï 5kï Amy Bouchard, 

race@cxbcivicleague.org 

Special Events ï National Night Out ï 

Melissa Pulling, NNO@cxbcivicleague.org 

Special Events ï Summer Party ï Robert-

son and Oliver families, summerpar-

ty@cxbcivicleague.org 

Third Precinct Liaisons ï Bill Baber, 3rd-

Prec@cxbcivicleague.org 

VB Council of Civic Organizations ï Brad 

Sike, vbcco@cxbcivicleague.org 

Volunteers ï Melissa Pulling,                           

volunteer@cxbcivicleague.org 

 

 

CXB EATSï MUSTARDY GRILLED CORN AND SAUSAGE KEBOBS  

KEEP IN TOUCH 

Tired of bringing the same 
old dishes to those late -

Summer barbeques? In less 
than 30 minutes, you can 
have this attractive and 

delish dish to share.  
INGREDIENTS:  

¶ 2 large ears sweet corn, 
cut into 2 -inch pieces 

¶ 1 large green bell pep-
per, cut into 1 1/12 inch 
pieces 

¶ 1 14oz package kielbasa, 
cut into 12 pieces 

¶ 1/3 cup Italian Dressing  

¶ 1 tablespoon yellow 
mustard 

 

IN STRUCTIONS:  
 
Prepare grill for direct cooking -over, medium-high heat. 
Thread corn, kielbasa, and peppers on 4 long metal skew-
ers.  
In a small bowl, whisk together the Italian dressing and 
mustard. 
 
Brush some of the mixture on the kabobs before grilling. 
 
Grill kebobs, covered, directly over medium-high heat for 
8-12 minutes, turning and brushing occasionally with re-
maining mixture until vegetables are tender and charred. 
 
Double the recipe for a dish to share! 

 
Recipe courtesy of midwestliving.com 
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Meet Your Neighbors:        
Recent Home Sales Near You  

4619 Ocean View Ave, 
$569,900,  

Sold 3/13/2018 

2440 Pleasure House Rd, 
$250,000,  

Sold 3/29/2018  

4814 Lee Ave, $580,000 Sold 
Sold 3/29/2018  

4816 Bay Landing Dr, 
$246,900,  Sold 3/30/2018  

4472 Lee Ave, $675,000, Sold 
4/2/2018  

5048 Lauderdale Ave, 
$475,000, Sold 4/3/2018  

4482 Lookout Road, 
$322,500, Sold 4/23/2018  

4623 Ocean View Ave, 
$288,800, Sold 5/29/2018  

4828 Zivo Ct $675,000, Sold 
5/30/2018  

4626 Ocean View Ave, 
$278,800, Sold 6/7/2018  

2481 Bayview Ave, $350,000, 
Sold 6/8/2018  

4905 Athens Blvd, $620,000, 
Sold 6/18/2018  

2454 Beaufort Ave, $400,000, 
Sold 6/26/2018  

2505 Bridge Side Pl, 
$240,000, Sold 6/27/2018  

2018 CBCL EXECUTIVE BOARD AND COMMITTEE  
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OUT AND ABOUT IN CXBï THE LIVINGôS EASYé 

Every now and then we like to highlight some special moments that have happened in the community. Please send any pic-

tures you have to newsletter@cxbcivicleague.org to be showcased in our next Out and About!  

Runners take off at the Low Rent 5k Amazing volunteers!!!  

Wicked Good serving up some GREAT BBQ 

at the summer picnic  

Packed house at Julyôs General Meeting! 

Dunk tank for a great cause!  

Easter Egg Hunt held by Bay-

side Christian Church  

Pastor Rob explaining the rules of 

the Hunt!  

Sunset Acrobatics 



SUMMER RECAP  
THANK YOU TO 

THE JOHNSON 

AND HOUCK FAM-

ILIES FOR LINING 

THE STREETS OF 

CHICôS BEACH 

WITH AMERICAN 

FLAGS FOR INDE-

PENDENCE DAY! 

WHAT A BEAUTI-

FUL DISPLAY OF 

PATRIOTISM AND 

COMMUNITY!! WE 

ARE SO GRATE-

FUL FOR YOUR 

GENEROSITY! 

THANK YOU TO 

THE ANONYMOUS 

INDIVIDUAL WHO 

LINED THE 

STREETS OF THE 

WEST SIDE WITH 

AMERICAN FLAGS 

ON THE POWER 

POLES. WEôD 

LOVE TO KNOW 

WHO YOU ARE SO 

WE CAN THANK 

YOU IN PERSON! 

SINCERELY,  

CHESAPEAKE 

BEACH CIVIC 

LEAGUE 

с 

EASTER EGG HUNT: CBCL first annual Easter Egg Hunt was gra-

ciously hosted by Pastor Rob Edwards of Bayside Christian Church. It was 

a tremendous success, with over 1,425 stuffed eggs and over 100 children. 

Drawings were held for 3 kidôs Easter baskets and 2 adult door prizes. 

SUMMER PICNIC: Another amazing community event held at Bayside 

Christian Church was the annual Summer Picnic. This was a family-

friendly event, free for members. With this event, we gained lots of new 

membership, which was so encouraging!  Delicious food was provided by 

Wicked Good BBQ, and we had such a great time dunking our CBCL Pres-

ident T.J. Morgan in the dunk tank! There were raffles for prizes provided 

by our amazing sponsors, a hula-hoop contest, and even a (sticker) tattoo 

table for the kids.  

July 4: While CBCL doesnôt put on a display, Independence Day is one of 

the busiest days of the year.  The West Side of the neighborhood puts on a 

parade, beachgoers come out in full force, and we get to experience a fire-

works display put on by Ocean Park Civic League.  If you enjoyed the dis-

play, please donate to their Fireworks Committee at http://opcl.org/

aboutopcl/fireworks/.  

LOW RENT 5K: I know we say this every year but...This yearôs 5k was 

the most successful yet! This year there were 358 registered runners, and 

44 have registered to date for the 2019 Race! Thatôs an impressive turn-

out for a small community race!  

Congratulations are in order for the First Place Male, Austin Rogers, fin-

ishing in just 16 minutes 50 seconds, and to the First Place Female,  Julie 

Hicks, finishing in 20 minutes 58 seconds! Congratulations as well to all 

of our other runners and walkers who got out and moved for the good of 

the community. We thank all of you for coming out to support us!  

Other special thanks go to our CBCL volunteers Amy Bouchard, Melissa 

Pulling, Robyn & Curtis Bailey, and TJ Morgan who worked tirelessly to 

make this event happen again. Weôd like to thank Commonwealth Brew-

ery and the Patriot Pub for donating their space and resources before, 

during, and after the race. Thank you to the VB Fire Department & Res-

cue Squad for handling traffic and being available to make sure the event 

ran smoothly. Thank you to our race Sponsors, who donated SWAG bags 

and made it possible to get this thing up and running.  

The Civic League donates to Chesapeake Beach Rescue Squad and Cox 

High School with proceeds from the event. Proceeds also go to putting on 

several other amazing events and community improvements which make 

CXB such a great place to live.  

People may register for $25.00 from now until the end of the year at 

https://register.chronotrack.com/r/41171!!!  



  

т 

 
 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH REPORT 

Neighborhood Watch Happy Hour  

On June 4 a Neighborhood Watch Happy Hour 
was held at Priestly and Jenny Williamsô home. 
More than 60 neighbors, consisting of block 
captains and neighborhood watchers met to 
discuss neighborhood safety. A big thank you to 
MPO David Nieves, VBPD 3rd precinct Crime 
Prevention Officer addresses everyoneôs con-
cerns. VBPD support is evident and appreciat-
ed. Thanks to everyone that shared their happy 
drinks and food. Consider coming to the next 
one if you missed it. Neighborhood Watch is 
where itôs at! 

 

 

VBPD 3rd Precinct Presence  

MPO Mike Geluso and his team have had quite 
a presence in the neighborhood this summer. 
You may have seen them driving through the 
neighborhood or on the beach. MPO Geluso has 
an attitude of finding solutions to problems and 
being engaged in the neighborhood. As always, 
remember that our 3rd precinct officers are 
here for our safety. Feel free to flag them down 
to voice your concerns, say thank you, or share 
a bottle of water on a hot day.  

Non -Emergency #] 385 -5000  

Emergency 911  



 

 
First Saturdayôs Food Fight:  

At Commonwealth Brewery on the first Saturday of each month, 3 food trucks par-

ticipate in a ñfood throw downò. For Augustôs food fight, Pino's Meatballs, La Cucina 

de Sophia, and Bodacious Pizza will be on site, serving up their usual fare, but with 

the task of making one additional menu item using Commonwealth beer. Come vote 

for your favorite Commonwealth creation, along with a panel of judges, and witness 

the fight for The Chalice of Wealth.  

Little Free Libraries:  

Stretch your legs and enrich your mind by walking your family to one of our Little 

Free Libraries. Our community has four locations: Buoy 44, Commonwealth Brew-

ery, corner of Chubb Lake and Lookout Rd, and at the Beaufort beach access (NEW!) 

CBCL General Meeting:  

Learn about old and new issues and upcoming events every third Monday at 7 PM., 

or just come to meet your neighbors and support the people working hard to im-

prove our community!  

Torch Run Club:  Sundays at 8:30, meet up in front of Torch Yoga for a 3+ mile 

run. Any pace welcome. Free to all. Join Torch Yoga Facebook page to get updates.  

National Night Out: Tuesday August 7 at 5:30 PM. Event is free! Meet first re-

sponders, neighbors, eat, and climb aboard emergency vehicles. 

EXERCISE & SOCIALIZE: ACTIVITIES IN CXB  
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RECYCLING 

FACTS  

 

 

 

RECYCLING A SINGLE ALU-

MINUM CAN SAVES 

ENOUGH ENERGY TO RUN A 

TELEVISION OR COMPUTER 

FOR THREE HOURS. AMERI-

CANS THROW ENOUGH 

ALUMINUM AWAY EVERY 

THREE MONTHS TO RE-

BUILD OUR ENTIRE COM-

MERCIAL AIR FLEET.                                                   

USING RECYCLED ALUMI-

NUM INSTEAD OF VIRGIN 

MATERIALS DECREASES 

WATER AND AIR POLLU-

TION AND ENERGY USE BY 

95%.  

IN THE COMING DECADE, 

AMERICANS ARE PROJECT-

ED TO THROW AWAY OVER 

11 MILLION TONS OF GLASS 

BOTTLES AND JARS. 

RECYCLING ONE TON OF 

PAPER SAVES 17 TREES. 

AN ALUMINUM CAN THAT 

IS THROWN AWAY WILL 

STILL BE A CAN 500 YEARS 

FROM NOW! 

THE AMOUNT OF WOOD 

AND PAPER WE THROW 

AWAY EACH YEAR IS 

ENOUGH TO HEAT 

50,000,000 HOMES FOR 20 

YEARS.   

THE U.S. IS THE #1 TRASH-

PRODUCING COUNTRY IN 

THE WORLD AT 1,609 

POUNDS PER PERSON PER 

YEAR. THIS MEANS THAT 

5% OF THE WORLD'S PEO-

PLE GENERATE 40% OF THE 

WORLD'S WASTE.  

HTTPS://

THEGREENTEAM.ORG/

RECYCLING -FACTS/  

If youôve gone to any store in the past month, one thing is clear...The 2018-2019 school 

year is right around the corner. We wanted to send out a little refresher for both parents 

and neighbors on school bus safety to ensure our communities most precious cargo 

stays safe before and during transportation.  

Parents: An obvious but sometimes overlooked suggestion is to explain to your children 

the importance of waiting for the bus in a safe space. In a world of distracted driving, 

waiting on a sidewalk or yard completely off of the asphalt will help to keep the kids safe 

from drivers whose eyes may be otherwise occupied. Remind your children to wait for 

the bus to come to a complete stop before approaching it. Remind them to look both 

ways, just in case traffic does not see the busôs signal. Lastly, remind them of the im-

portance of not talking to any strangers or to take rides from anyone other than their 

assigned transportation. 

Neighbors: First, especially during prime bus -loading hours, PUT YOUR PHONE 

AWAY. An alarming amount of accidents have been caused by distracted driving. Itôs 

hard to feel safe sending your child to the bus stop knowing that the drivers arenôt fo-

cusing on the road.  Second, passing...The rules are: Two Lane Roads ï Vehicles trav-

eling in both directions must stop. Multi -Lane with no Median : Vehicles traveling 

in both directions must stop. Divide Highway : Vehicles behind the bus must stop. 

Vehicles traveling in the opposite direction proceed with caution. Lastly, keep your eyes 

and ears open. If we all look out for each other, this school year will be a breeze! 

BACK TO SCHOOLï  SCHOOL BUS SAFETY 



 

 

West Side Winners  

 
The Westside Pride in Community Committee gave two awards and an hon-
orable mention.  The first award was given to Ronald and Becky Sonia at six 
Bradford Point.  They have maintained colorful gardens, trees and lawn with 
great care.  The colors are impressive, and the gardens reflect their 
knowledge and hard work in producing very attractive grounds.  

An award was given to Gail and Jimmy Collier at 4952 Athens Boulevard.  
Their property is beautifully landscaped and maintained with a wide variety 
of flowers and shrubs.  Gail writes, ñWhat a nice surprise to come home and 
see the Pride in Community Award in our yard. Thank you so much for the 
recognition and appreciation of the hard work that Jimmy does.  He designs, 
plants, and maintains its beauty for all to enjoy.  It is his passion!ò 

The Committee wished to honor a third property in the Spring awards, with 
an honorable mention to Gaylen and Jeanine Montgomery at 4937 Athens 
Boulevard.  Gaylen tells us that he and Jeanine have worked very hard to re-
cover the grounds around their home over the past several years.  The house 
had been a rental property prior to their purchasing it.  The lawn had not been   
managed and was overgrown with weeds.  Gaylen describes their yard as a 
work in progress.  Obviously, they have made great strides toward their goal.  

PRIDE IN COMMUNITY ï SPRING WINNERS 
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Sonia House 

Collier House 

Montgomery House 

East Side Winners  
The Eastside Pride in Community Committee gave two awards for beautiful 
landscaping.  The first award was given to The Hollands at 4508 Lee Ave. They 
have handcrafted raised flower boxes in their yard arranged with a variety of 
colorful blooms. Vibrant pink Knockout Roses line the front fence for an warm 
and inviting feel. You really need to stop by to really appreciate the hard work 
they put into their yard!   

An second award was given to the Shields family at 4532 Guam Street.  They 
have worked hard to create a clean, serene space full of pavers and greenery. A 
new fence capped with lanterns gives the space a cozy vibe, and looks like a 
great place to host a  sunset garden party. Congratulations! 

 

Keep sprucing up those yards and prepare for our Pride in Communityï Fall edition.  

For Fall, our judges are looking for beautiful and festive houses. Nothing is more invit-
ing than seasonal arrangements and decorations. Winners receive a flag to place 
proudly in their yards and bragging rights. We canôt wait to see those gorgeous Fall 
flower beds! 

 

Thanks for keeping CXB beautiful!  

Shields House 

Hollands House 



MEMBERSHIP MINUTE  
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In July, we had one of our biggest member turnouts ever for the General Meeting. 

For those of you who have neighbors wondering why youôd take an hour out of your 

day to attend such a meeting, please invite them to our August Meeting. It seems now 

more than ever, there is a growing interest amongst young families settling in.  

At our General Meetings, we review committee reports such as safety, flooding, spe-

cial events, and budgeting. We often have (as in July) Beach Patrolmen, who come to 

hear the questions and concerns of the community members, City Councilman and 

Nominees, and various other Government officials.  

We open the floor at the end of every meeting for attendees to communicate anything 

at all to the Board for an open discussion. We hope having an open forum will be in-

viting for all residents to join year after year to keep our Civic League strong and 

growing. If you havenôt experienced our meetings lately, come on out on August 20th. 

We will have the Virginia Beach Stormwater Engineers at our meeting to talk to us 

about Flooding in our neighborhood.  

 Grab a drink, grab a seat, and keep an open mind. Weôd love to have you. 

Join online at www.cxbcivicleague.org or in person at our next meeting every third Monday @7pm at 

Commonwealth Brewing Company. 

2018 

CXB CLEAN UP 

We will hold our fourth 
cleanup of the year, on 
Saturday, August 4th at 

9:00 a.m. We meet at the 
intersection of Pleasure 

House and Lookout Road. 
Bring gloves and some old 
clothes. We will have all of 
the other needed supplies. 
I will bring some refresh-
ments. We will hold the 
cleanup unless it is rain-

ing. This is a makeup from 
our event cancelled on Ju-
ly 21st. If youôre interested 
or have questions, please 
contact Bruce Husselbee 

at 757-353-5474.  

We hope to see you there!  

$10 



THANK YOU 2018 BUSINESS SPONSORS!  
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THANK YOU 2018 CORP ORATE SPONSORS!!  

IF YOU ARE INTERSTED IN BECOMING A SPONSOR FOR THE CBCL, PLEASE CONTACT 

CHARLEE GOWIN, BUSINESS LIAISON (757) 434-5859 

THANK YOU 2018 FRIEN DS!!  

COMPLETE AUTOMOTIVE, LIVE OAK WELLNESS, TORCH YOGA  



 

Chesapeake Beach Civic League 

The Bay Breeze Newsletter   

P.O.Box 5118                                   

Virginia Beach, VA 23455 

Looking for something to keep you warm?  
 

Check out CXBôs new Merchandise at the Chicôs 
Beach Civic League Store!  

(located inside Jr. Market on Lookout Road)  
 

We have new long sleeve t -shirts for sale in sizes S -
XL for $20  

and $25 for XXL  
 

Also available for purchase:  
CXB Stickers: $3  

Tervis -Style Tumblers: $15  
Bottle Coozies: $6  

Youth Short Sleeve T -Shirts (S,M,L): $10  
 

Cash and Check Only ï All Proceeds Benefit CBCL  


